**June 2020** 

### Calendar

**Saturdays** TBD

## **LEAGUES**

Sunday Target TBD

Tuesday & Thursday 3D

# UPCOMING EVENTS

Board
Meeting
July 13,
7 PM Mon

Bowhunter's Weekend Aug 1 & 2

# Cheyenne FieldArchers Newsletter

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp

On Facebook: @cheyennefieldarcherswy

#### Minutes from June 8th 2020 Meeting

- Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by President Neal Perkins. Members in attendance included: Amy Porter, Monica Mallon, Dan Conrad, Kelly Thronbury, Lora Ketterling, Kent Ketterling, Kayla Ketterling, Jim Mallon, and Greg Wooden.
- We have 225 current members!
- Amy Porter read a summary of the May board meeting. Kelly made a motion to accept and Jim seconded.
- Monica, treasurer read a summary of May treasurer report. Dan motioned to accept and Greg seconded. We will be talking to an insurance agent to see if we are double insurance through our different policies, and combine if needed.
- Old Business
- The state target shoot is still on for August 8 and 9 at North Park
- We are still planning November for the possible date to reschedule the Triple Crown.
- The City of Cheyenne has cancelled the kid's outdoor days on June 18 & 19, we hope to see them again next year!! They are, however, holding a children's field day June 24th from 8am-noon and 1pm-3pm. Jim and Greg are willing to help with this. Please come out if you want to help volunteer with this event!
- The scholarship dinner has been canceled. Please see the attached letter from the scholarship committee
- Work Parties- In May we had a few work parties that consisted of scraping as much of the floor that we had materials for, unloading the RMAA targets and loading the targets for Bowhunter's Weekend.
- New Business
- Bowhunter's Weekend- we need volunteers! If you are willing and wanting to help please contact an officer and we will get you on a crew! We will need help with set-up and take down, water runs, and more. Kayla is making sure we have good kid award inventory.
- We talked about the possibility that due to circumstances this year, if we need
  to add symptoms of Covid-19 to our waivers and have signs at the shoot, stating
  to please stay home and not come or continue if you are experiences symptoms
  of being sick.
- The meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm. Motioned by Dan and seconded by Greg.

### **Shoot Dates**

**Bow Hunter Weekend** 

August 1 & 2, 2020 Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy

> State Target Shoot August 8 & 9, 2020 North Park



**President Neal Perkins** 

Vice President
Chris Moody

Secretary
Amy Porter

<u>Treasurer</u> Monica Mallon

Membership Registrar
Mike Lancaster

Board
Meeting
July 13th
7:00 PM



**Board Members** 

Jim Mallon

**Greg Wooden** 

**Kent Ketterling** 

**Brian Skiba** 

<u>Alternates</u>

**Mat Rusk** 

**Dan Conrad** 

Youth Rep.

**Kayla Ketterling** 

# **Cheyenne Field Archers**

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82007

On the web at: www.cheyennefieldarchers.com/index.asp

On Facebook: @cheyennefieldarcherswy

From the Scholarship Foundation:

Cheyenne Field Archers Scholarship foundation awarded five scholarships to area students to continue their education. Recipients are Raylee Buchanan, Jessica Woodworth, Brianna Miller, Trace Ketterling, and Arianna Simoni. Congratulations to these young archers!

Scholarship Dinner and Auction Cancelled: Due to the continuing uncertainty surrounding the Covid-19 pandemic and restrictions on large group gatherings, the Cheyenne Field Archers Scholarship Foundation has made the difficult decision to cancel the Dinner and Auction Fundraiser this year. We are very great full for the donations we received and will save all items donated for next year's auction. The monetary donations are especially appreciated as they helped us be able to award five scholarships this year. If you purchased tickets to the event, you will be receiving a phone call from the person that sold you the tickets. We have set up a refund process if you would like a refund, or you can donate the price of the tickets to the foundation. If you don't receive a call, please download the form on the scholarship page and mail it to us. We look forward to seeing you all next year!

The winning ticket for the Henry Goldenboy with custom serial number was drawn on April 18, live on Facebook. The winner is Brianna Santora. Unfortunately, Henry was shut down during the pandemic and there is a long delay in getting the rifle. Once Brianna receives her prize, we will share a photo. Thank you to all who purchased tickets.

**Lianga Safari Raffle:** The CFASF is selling tickets for a five day hunting safari valued at \$3,300. Tickets are \$20 each with a maximum of 250 sold. Please email the foundation at cfascholarshipfoundation@gmail.com or call Lora at 307-640-2926 if you would like to purchase tickets.